Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, December 3, 2024
The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, and Joseph Thompson.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Engineer Andy Glitzer, Water Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Wastewater Plant Supervisor Bryan Borger, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Robert Jackson called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:30 PM.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Jennifer Clark said that she wanted to commend Kevin Johnston, that when you talk to him, he is very professional, and he explains well when asked something.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Water Plant report.
Kevin Johnston said that Andy Lynn and Dalton Dick have almost completed their first book.
President James Bair asked how much water was going over the dam.
Kevin Johnston said 34 million gallons.
Kevin Johnston said that the Tri-Star contract is due to be renewed.  Kevin said that there is no increase in price, so the price is $3,334.00 per visit.  Kevin said that this contract is to calibrate the flow, level and pressure sensors.
The Water & Sewer Committee recommends a motion to sign the contract with Tri-Star for $3,334.00 per visit to calibrate the flow, level and pressure sensors.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Wastewater Plant report.
Bryan Borger reported that DEP was in for their inspection, and we were in non-compliance for not having a couple chemical testing in the Lab Accreditation.  Bryan said that he will be sending a letter with the next DMR’s, so this will be taken care of.
Bryan Borger said the methanol panel and drives need updated.  Bryan said the panel will cost $10,740.00 and the drives will cost $2,900.00 each.
The Water & Sewer Committee recommends a motion to update the methanol panel for $10,740.00 and the drives at $2,900.00 each.
Bryan Borger said the Trickling Filter motors need replaced and he has no backups to replace these.
Bryan Borger said that the motors need to be 50 HP, and Huntingdon Electric can get 2 new motors at a cost of $11,525.00 and a used motor at a cost of $8,464.00.  Bryan said that he would like to have a backup.
The Water & Sewer Committee recommends a motion to purchase from Huntingdon Electric, 2 new motors at a cost of $11,525.00 each and 1 used motor at a cost of $8,464.00.
Bryan Borger said there are 7 Denite and raw pumps, and there was an issue with one.  Bryan said he had to pull one and send it back.
Bryan Borger said the cost for new is $69,000.00 each.
The Water & Sewer Committee recommends a motion to purchase two new Denite and raw pumps for $69,000.00 each.
Bryan Borger said he received a new quote for the Final Clarifiers and to do both, the cost would be $782,200.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the lead time for this would be eight to twelve months.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we have applied for another grant.  Chris said we should be hearing soon on this.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that if we go ahead and order the repairs, we cannot use the grant.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that we are looking at the Industrial Users charges.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that we can add this to the January 7, 2025 meeting and then order the pumps.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer said that he had nothing to report.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on old business.
Vice-President David Fortson asked if the Lionheart property has been settled.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we are waiting for the property owner to sign the Right-of-Way agreement.
Councilman Terry Green said that he had talked to Travis Gutshall and we both agree that there should be a pit with a master meter.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said then you will not get the tapping fees and individual home tapping fees.  Chris said they will have meters in them also
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said there will be 9 homes built and sold, and the Townhouses will be sold individually with deeds.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the Townhouses will have their own meter.
Councilman Terry Green asked if there was going to be fire protection.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said there will be a 6” fire protection line and this will be metered.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 3:01 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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